
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 16 November 2020   

 

STUDENTS EXEMPT FROM WEARING A FACEMASK 

Any student, who holds a medical exemption card that means they are 

unable to wear a facemask, can collect a discreet (19mm) white lapel pin, 

which they can wear on their blazer/ coat. This will remove the necessity 

for staff to stop them and ask to see the card. Pins are available from the 

HOL suite 7-10 or Year 11 office.   

Please note: students will still need to carry the exemption card just in 

case the pin becomes lost.   

CURRICULUM PLAN 2020-2021 

Please see the letter from Mrs Moore on pages 4-7 for details of the 

Fullbrook Year 11 Curriculum 2020-2021 that has now been finalised 

following the exam boards confirming most of their plans for the 2021 

examinations.  

“Do not judge me by my successes, judge me by how 

many times I fell down and got back up again.”  

Nelson Mandela 

NEW FULLBROOK CODE OF CONDUCT - FAQ 

On Thursday 19/11/2020, parents met with Mr Stent and Mrs Moore 

(virtually!) to discuss the new code of conduct, which is due to roll out 

on Monday 23 November 2020. Questions asked during the session and 

those emailed in by parents have been collates into a ‘frequently asked 

questions’ page on the Fullbrook website here: 

http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/new-code-of-conduct-faqs/ this will 

be frequently updated. 

TECHNOLOGY LESSONS - REMINDER 

Our Technology faculty would like to remind everyone that students 

should ensure they have the correct equipment with them for practical 

lessons/assessments. This includes aprons, which an increasing number of 

students are forgetting to bring with them. 

MY FB5K – 

EXTENDED! 

Our challenge is being extended 

until the end of December to 

raise money for the Fullbrook 

Young Minds Fund, which you 

can read about here. 

If you would like to get involved, 

then please share the information 

on how to donate with your 

friends and family. 

 

We would also love to see 

pictures of you or your children 

completing the challenge. If 

you’re sharing on social media 

don’t forget the hashtags; 

#MyFB5K 

#FullbrookYoungMinds 

#Inspired2Achieve 

Alternatively email them to 

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk   

with the subject heading My 

FB5K. 
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mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk


PARENT VOICE – SCIENCE STOOL FUNDRAISING 

We have all been affected by COVID-19 in some way, but our Year 9 

students are starting to suffer from the restrictions as they are now confined 

to the Science block, due to the year group bubbles.  This means they spend 

every lesson, every day sitting on science stools without backs.  Whilst these 

stools weren’t a problem when the students used them for only a few hours 

a week, this is becoming uncomfortable for students as a result of day-in-

day-out use.  

We urgently need your help to fundraise for new stools with backs, to help 

initially our Year 9 children to prevent back pain issues, then for the benefit 

of all other students when they can once again use the science blocks.  

Unfortunately, the School do not have budget to buy these stools as a 

pandemic was never part of the last year budget planning process and no 

further government funding has been provided to address Covid-19 related 

changes.  

As parents, we want to assist the school and our own children by fundraising 

to equip eight science labs with 32 stools (256 stools in total) at a cost of 

£32.50* per stool with a final target of £8,320. 

*The unit price may decrease depending on how many stools are ordered 

We appreciate that the current situation is hard for everyone, but would ask 

if you are saving money by working from home at the moment, please 

consider donating some of those savings to help our children. Realistically 

with all our financial demands on families, we may not reach the target to 

equip all classrooms with the new stools.  If that is the case, we will just equip 

the number of labs with stools for which we have funding. Since students use 

a range of rooms within their zone, the majority of students should get a turn 

to use the stools during a week. The manufacturer has a delivery estimate of 

4-6 weeks so we would ideally like to get the stools ordered before the end 

of the year.  

If you would like to help support the purchase of these new stools and 

reduce back pain for Year 9 students, and for the benefit of students in other 

years after COVID, you can do this via the Fullbrook Donate platform: 

http://easydonate.org/FBPV     All of the funds raised will go to the 

School’s Year 9 Stools Fund.  

Suggested donations are £32.50 (which will buy a stool for the science lab, 

not your individual child) but any amount you can donate to support this 

initiative will be hugely appreciated. Alternatively, you can text FBPV to 

70191 to give £10.  

Many thanks, Fullbrook Parent Voice (Parents on behalf of Fullbrook 

students)  

SPORT4KIDS WINTER CAMP 

The Sport4Kids Winter Camp will be running at Fullbrook Sports Centre in 

December. Please see the flyers on page X for further details.  They are 

offering a 20% discount for bookings received before Monday 30 November. 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us 

via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages. 

 

http://easydonate.org/FBPV
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool


  
CHILDREN IN NEED FUNDRAISING 

Last Friday, our wonderful Catering team combined the re-

launch of our catering service to the staff & students in 

Fullbrook 6 with some fundraising for Children in Need. 

Delicious cakes were on offer to everyone visiting the café 

in the Fullbrook 6 block which raised £85 for the charity.  

Thank you to everyone who came along and supported the 

event.  

CHRISTMAS TREE ORDERS - REMINDER 

Next week is your last chance to order from Christmas Tree Express and receive £5 

off a real Christmas tree when using our discount code. For every tree ordered, 

Fullbrook will receive a £5 donation which will be added to the Fullbrook Young Minds 

fund. Visit www.christmastreeexpress.co.uk and use the code FBROOK to place 

your order. The code is valid on all orders until 29 November while stocks last.   

NEWS FROM THE LRC 

To coincide with Anti-Bullying Week, the LRC have 2 book recommendations. 

E-Book:  Rosalind hates her new secondary school. She’s the weird girl who 

doesn’t talk. The Mute-ant. And it’s easy to pick on someone who can’t fight 

back So Rosalind starts a blog – Miss Nobody; a place to speak up, a place 

where she has a voice. But there’s a problem… Is Miss Nobody becoming a 

bully herself? 

"A wonderful story about finding one’s voice". Suitable for all students from year 7 

upwards. 

Physical Book: Clay Jensen returns home from school to find a strange 

package with his name on it lying on his porch. Inside he discovers several 

cassette tapes recorded by Hannah Baker–his classmate and crush–who 

committed suicide two weeks earlier. Hannah’s voice tells him that there are 

thirteen reasons why she decided to end her life. Clay is one of them. If he 

listens, he’ll find out why. Clay spends the night crisscrossing his town with 

Hannah as his guide. He becomes a first-hand witness to Hannah’s pain, and as he follows 

Hannah’s recorded words throughout his town, what he discovers changes his life forever. 

"Heavy but compelling. . . . Asher's novel asks us to look at how petty cruelty can deal 

crushing blows". Suitable for older readers from year 9 upwards. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 23 November – 

Friday 27 November 
Year 12 Mini Mock Exams 

Monday 30 November – 

Thursday 3 December 
Year 11 Drama Acting Exams 

Monday 7 December – 

Wednesday 16 December 
Year 11 Mock Exams 

Thursday 17 December End of term (early finish for students) 

Friday 18 December  INSET Day 

http://www.christmastreeexpress.co.uk/


 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 


